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It is hard to believe that we are over half way through this academic year 
and at the end of another term!  
 
It has certainly been an interesting six weeks, but I am grateful for the 
challenges we have faced as it has allowed us to grow and develop as a 
community. It has been a pleasure to get to meet those parents who 
attended our open events and to hear your thoughts and feedback on the 
school uniform amongst other things. Final information about uniform 
changes will be sent out early next term and we look forward to inviting 
parents into the school on a more frequent basis.  
 
The pupils have consistently displayed our school values this term and we have lots of children 
achieving bronze, silver and gold value awards! I am very excited to hear which children will be 
chosen as our value ambassadors – children that are chosen to sit on our school council and 
represent the school values to ensure they are embedded into everything we do here at LACP> 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 25th April:  First Day Back after the Easter Holidays  
Wednesday 27th April:   Year 1 Trip to HMS Victory 
                                    PTA AGM  
Thursday 28th April:  Final Straw Foundation school visit  
 
Monday 2nd May:   Bank Holiday – SCHOOL CLOSED  
Tuesday 3rd May:    Bank Holiday* – SCHOOL CLOSED 
Wednesday 4th May:                  School Jubilee Celebration - singing  
*Portsmouth School only in lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday on 3rd June.  

 

 

 

Communication – Have your say! 
We are looking at reviewing our communication with parents and families and will be asking 

parents for their opinions and suggestions after the Easter Break. Please have a think about what 
you think works and what could be improved! 

 

 

Well done for improving your attendance! 
Infant School Junior School 

Friday 25th 
March 

Friday 1st April 
Friday 25th 

March 
Friday 1st April 

Year 1 
Hedgehogs 
Year 2 
Panthers 
 

Year R 
Dragonflies 
Ladybirds 
Year 1 
Rabbits 
 

Year 3 
Holmes 
Year 4 
Ainslie 
Year 5 
Sharman 
Peake 
Year 6 
Pankhurst 

Year 3 
Redgrave 
Rutherford 
Year 4 
Ennis-Hill 
Simmonds 
Year 5 
Sharman 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 
If your child has sickness or 
diarrhoea they must leave 48 
hours since the last episode 
before returning to school.   
 
This is to ensure any illness does 
not spread to other children in 
the school.  
 
Please see the Public 
Health Agency 
guidance on our 
website. 



 
 

 

 

In the Junior School, our first reading draw has taken place. Our eight lucky winners visited 

Waterstones for a wonderful bookstore experience – they chose a book which was bought for them, 

explored the bookshop and even had a hot chocolate in the café! 

You can earn raffle tickets with regular reading and achieving on your accelerated reader targets– 

the more you read the more chance you have of winning a chance to go next half term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     



 
 

 

Dragon Spotting  

We love to see how our pupils are demonstrating the school values both in and out the classroom! 

Here is a snapshot of the values in action! 

 
In year 5, the children have been learning about friendship in their PSHE lessons using the book ‘The 

Boy, The Mole, The Fox and The Horse’ by Charlie Mackesy. They used the illustrations to create 

inspiring quotes about friendship. 

  
 

 

We were blown away by 

this glowing 

recommendation from 

Noah in Year 4! 

His advert promotes the 

school as kind, fun and 

free! 

He worked on this 

independently – we are 

so impressed! 



 
 

 

has shared with Miss Pullen the work he and his 
friends have completed with his Scouts group 

on conserving water. He worked incredibly hard 
and completed a survey on water use and the 

impact it has. 
 
This is a fantastic responsible approach to the 
use of our resources Spencer – I hope you will 
apply to be one of our value ambassadors! 

 

who achieved third place in their most recent 
tournament! 

 
They worked together as a team, attending 
practice with Miss Wright and Miss Taylor, and 
filling in for each other when there was illness.  

 

Well done to our pupils who performed in the Portsmouth Music Hub Young Voices Spring Ensemble 

concert with Mrs Bannister-Palmer at St. Mary’s Church last week. We are very proud of you! 

         

 

The children have done a brilliant job of ‘defeating’ the different fruit and vegetables during this 
campaign.  They have enjoyed tasting them in class (junior children) or in the hall at lunchtime 
(infant children).  It has been great to hear the positive feedback from parents about how their 

children are now more willing to try different fruit and vegetables at home too.  We have also loved 
seeing children eating more of these foods in their packed lunches and hope that this continues. 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
Infants – KEEP GOING with your reading bookmarks! 

There are lots of prizes waiting! 
 

Some children are almost at end of bookmark 4 and will 
soon be enjoying their ‘Reading Star Tea Party’! 

 

Year 4 are looking for any jugglers, acrobats, unicyclists, or 
anything circus based, who would be willing to come in and 

demonstrate their prowess! Please contact the school if 
you can help! 

Upcoming Term Dates 

   

 

Please note that Year 6 SATs will take place from Monday 9th May with the last assessment on Thursday 12th 

May. 

It is important that your child is in school for these dates as this is the only opportunity they will have to sit 

these assessments. 

Have a wonderful break – whether you will be enjoying Easter eggs, fasting for Ramadan or 

simply relaxing after a long half term! 
 

Best wishes, Mrs Carlyle 

 

We wish Mrs Beasley the best of luck as she goes on maternity 

leave – we will be thinking of you! 

And with that we are welcoming Miss Ward as class teacher 

for Hedgehogs Class.  

Miss Ward has previously worked at the Junior School and is 

returning from maternity leave.  


